## March 5, 2021

Dear Becker Alumni Community:

Our College is an incredible community of resilient, creative, and dedicated people. While we can't gather in-person to support each other during this difficult time, I did want to reach out to each and every one of you.

The news that was shared earlier this week regarding the financial status of the College, and the unanswered questions about our future must make you feel some degree of anxiety and sadness. As you have read in the statement, and due in large part to the COVID-19 pandemic, the ultimate decision of whether the College can continue into next year with any degree of certainty will be made by the Board of Trustees.

As soon as I have information to share, I will do so. We are in the process of preparing a web page with information; we will be adding updates to that site as they become available.

I love everything about Becker: its mission and core values, its close-knit community, and its place not just in the Worcester community, but well beyond. I know that you as alumni share this love and pride for our school and community, and I urge you to not lose sight of that during this time, but instead to come together stronger as a Becker Alumni community. I want our students to realize their dreams and passions, reach their highest potential, and be prepared to achieve something great and meaningful in their live, following the shining example set by all of you. Education will always be the key that unlocks the doors to future success.

Sincerely,

Nancy P. Crimmin, Ed.D.

President